
With a membership of around 420,000 registered nurses, midwive s, health visitors, nursing 

students, health care assistants and nurse cadets, the Royal College of Nursing (RCN) is the 

voice of nursing across the U.K and the largest professional union of nursing staff in the world. 

RCN members work in a variety of hosp ital and community settings in the NHS and in the 

independent sector. The RCN promotes patient and nursing interests on a wide range of issues 

by working closely with the Government, the U.K parliaments and other national and European 

political institution s .  

 

This is an important consultation which sets out people’s rights around inclusion, health and 

well- being.   

 

The RCN have had an opportunity to consult with members. It was generally felt by our 

membership that it was disappointing to see such a consultation was needed and was not based 

upon any new rights. It was felt that many of the recommendations should be required under 

current and existing legislation. 

 

Member’s feedback highlighted concerns regarding heavily reliance upon detention in 

hospitals for care, support and treatment when skills and support can often be more effective in 

more mainstream community settings. It was accepted that some MAY require a legal 

framework of the Mental Health Act but should not be restricted to a detainment in a hospital.  
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taken to a more appropriate place of safety. We welcome the recent government announcement 

by the Home Secretary Teresa May that additional investment will be in place for this purpose. 

See RCN Congress debate:  http://www.rcn.org.uk/newsevents/congress/2015/agenda/debates 

 

 

Personal budgets and pooled budgets 

  

We are keen to raise members concerns that where people have personal budgets they have the 

necessary safeguards to protect them and the level of quality of care they rightly deserve. 

We support the idea of pooled budgets and have raised this a number of times. We would see 

this as an effective way to collaborate effectively with health, justice and social care providers. 

 

Information sharing 

 

It is very clear from a number of cases including the lessons from Winterbourne View, that 

sharing certain information with partner agencies and services is essential to protect people 

from harm. Current work across health and justice IT is being developed but wider application 

will be helpful to enable nursing staff to raise and share concerns. This should be done in line 

with support from professional regulators.  

 

When things go wrong, we agree that accountability needs to be strengthened in order that 

there is a timely response and action plan to put things right. 

 

RCN learning disability forum members have also contributed directly with more detailed 

comments from the learning disability consultant nurses group and this has been submitted 

separately. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ann Norman 

Learning Disabilities and Criminal Justice Nursing Adviser 
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